
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

NSBW Proclamation by Brevard Cty Board of Cty Commissioners 

See Page 13 for more Details 
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BANANA RIVER SAIL & POWER SQUADRON ACTIVITIES  

YOU DO NOT WANT TO MISS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BB 

 

JR BASIC BOATING  
June 24-26 

9 to noon 

Satellite Beach Recreation Center, 

1089 S.  Patrick Dr 

Satellite Beach  32937 

See Page 3 for more Info 

MARKER 36 CORN ROAST 
Sat July 13, 2019 

11:00 to ? 

Christenson’s Boat Landing 

5355 US 1 

Grant-Valkaria, FL  32949 

See Page 18 for more Info 

JUNE GENERAL MEETING  
Monday June 17 

6:30 Social     7:15 Program 
 

Kelly’s Burgers and Beer 

650 North Wickham Road 

Melbourne, FL  32935 
 

See Page 9 for more Info 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE COMMANDER:  Cdr Shari Marshall, AP 

 The Proof is in the Pudding!                                         

 

What do we do?  Why do we do it? 

 

Here is a story to warm your heart!  In 2014 Vivan Vuong and Nathan 

Zahrt joined BRSPS and over the next three years took Seamanship, 

Piloting, Advanced Piloting, Sail, and Cruise Planning.  In 2017 Nate went 

on to get his captain’s rating and started moving various vessels for 

owners around the eastern Seaboard.  Vivian joined as crew on a cruise line. 

You may recognize them from the pictures below.  They spoke at a Squadron meeting in 

2016 about their sailing adventure in the Caribbean, and Vivian took 1st place on  “Annie” 

in the 2016 D23 Cardboard Boat Race. 

A couple of weeks ago, Ken Peters shared a video which Vivian and Nate produced to   

capture their new life.   The 4 minute video shows them under full sail with nothing but the 

sea, sun, wind, and dolphins about them.   

Vivian begins the narrative, “As professional sailers, we often refer to the ocean as our 

home.”   Nate continues, “Our  voyages often start in foreign ports and take us to landfalls 

in all corners of the earth.  For us, it is just as much about the journey as it is the 

destination.  The story that we leave   behind will be one of exploration, adventure, and a 

passion for our natural world.”  

They are living their dream; all or in large part due to their personal determination and a 

comprehensive background in boat handling and seamanship taught by the Banana River 

Sail & Power Squadron...we wish them fair winds and following seas! 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE SECRETARY:  LT/C STEPHANIE MURPHY, P 

 
BANANA RIVER SAIL AND POWER  

SQUADRON MEETING MINUTES:  

DATE: May 14, 2019 
LOCATION: Kelly’s Burger and Beer, Melbourne 
  

Exec Board Attending 

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP; XO Don Kadlac; P/D/Lt/C 
Ernst Hofmann, JN; Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P; 
SN; P/C James Merker, AP; SN; Lt/C John 
Pechar, P; Lt/C Gail Wall, P 
 

Exec Board Absent  

P/D/C Robert Becker, Lt Harvey Inventasch, S; P/
C Edmund LeCun, JN; Lt/C Monika Bradley, S ; 
 

Members Attending:  11 
Visitors: 2 (presenter and guest of a member) 
  

The meeting was called to order at 1915 by Cdr 
Shari Marshall.  Pledge and blessing were led by 
John Pechar’ 
 
Kate Zehnder, Marine Resources Council, spoke 
on “Turning Science into Action”, regarding       
activities which the Marine Resources Council is 
performing, with the community’s help, regarding 
the revitalization of the Indian River Lagoon.  It 
was a very interesting and entertaining program 
as Ms. Zehnder talked about the three pillars that 
provide the basis of the MRC: Science, Education, 
and Restoration.  She provided a list of 10 top 
ways that each of us and the community could 
help restore the Lagoon back to its old glory.  
Check out the website at SaveTheIRL.org.   
  

Commander’s Report: 

Cdr Marshall reported that she will attend the   
Brevard County Board of County Commission 
meeting on 21 May for the Proclamation of       
National Safe Boating Week.  If anyone would like 
to join her, let her know. 
The District 23 Fall Conference will be October 
19th.  in Gainesville.  Our Change of Watch is set 
for October 12th and will be held at the Melbourne 
Yacht Club.   
We need a volunteer for the Nominating Commit-
tee.  Cdr Marshall will assist this member prepare 
a slate for the 16 September Annual Business 
Meeting. 
We also need a volunteer for the Squadron   
Homeland Security Liaison Officer.  Please let the 
Cdr know if you are interested in this position.  

 Executive Officer Report:   

Lt/C Don Kadlac provided t 
he following report. 
The D23 Spring Picnic was  
held Saturday, May 18, with  
a nice turnout by ABC-SB.   
Gail Wall took her boat up  
to Titusville with Jim Merker. 
Stephanie & Tinker Murphy,  
Bill Veit, and John & Carol Carbee also attend-
ed. There were raffles, a silent auction, and a 50
-50 drawing.  It was a beautiful day and fun was 
had by all. 
Don returned the Education Award Plaque to   
D/C Kurt Milkat, SN.  
Don attended the Melbourne Yacht Club lunch-
eon on 24 April 2019. They were very courteous 
and welcomed all members attending.  Their 
Membership person is Page Proffitt. We have 
been invited to the May meeting of the          
Melbourne Yacht Club luncheon on 22 May.  
Please RSVP if interested.   
Don has possession of gently used clothing with 
the USPS insignia, including a Class A Uniform 
Jacket and slacks donated by Dick Peoples. 
These items were offered at the D23 Spring  
Picnic.  Please see Don if you would like any of 
these items.   
 

Admin Officer Report:  

Lt/C Gail Wall provided the following report. 
The 2019 Flare Up is planned for 1 June at 10 
a.m.!  Come out and participate in this annual 
event at the Eau Gallie Boat Ramp on the Eau 
Gallie Causeway.  Ramp area cleanup will     
follow.   
The annual Corn Roast will be on 13 July. 
Our largest activity is planned to be a Navigation 
Challenge / Man-Overboard Exercise to be held 
at the end of August in conjunction with the    
Cocoa Beach SPS.   
 
Ed Department Report:  

P/C James Merker provided the following report. 
SEO attended the Florida Fish and Wildlife  
seminar held over Easter weekend.  Boating 
safety videos were provided.  There are no    
current boating safety statistics; ones from 2016 
are the latest available. 
Three Basic Boating (ABC3) courses (6/22, 
8/17,10/26) and two Junior Basic Boating clas-
ses (6/24-26, 0900-1130; 7/15-17, 0900-1130) 
are planned for 2019.  
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    Meeting Minutes Continued: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE MAY MEETING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Cdr Marshall presents Kate Zehnder 

With Certificate of Appreciation 

We will be performing Vessel Safety Checks on 1 
June (Flare-Up) and 29 June (Eau Gallie Yacht 
Club) to allow all students who passed the previ-
ous course to perform supervised inspections and 
attain their certification.  
The Instructor Development course is finishing up. 
We will have 4 new instructors and 7 recertified 
instructors. CBSPS will be holding Piloting and 
Electronic Navigation courses this year. 
  

Secretary’s Report: 

BRSPS has 55 active members (with the addition 
of new member Barbara Lehner and loss of Clara 
Ross) and 2 associate members.   
 
Longtime member Clara Ross passed away last 
week.  There will be no local services.  Her family 
will have a service in Maine in the future.  Her 
nephew, Richard Bjornson, notified the Squadron.  
Bob Becker and Ernst Hofmann wrote an article for 
her obituary detailing her work in the Squadron. A 
sympathy card was passed around at the meeting 
and was mailed to her family.  Ernst also notified 
USPS The Ensign. 

Treasurer’s Report:  N/A 

 
Old Business: 
The Squadron-sponsored Annual Christmas Boat  
Parade will be on 21 December.   
A raffle was held for a wonderful basket of items, 
including a bottle of wine, wine glasses, a small 
handbag from St. Lucia, several bracelets, a book, 
and other decorative items and was won by Gail 
Wall.  $25 was raised. The basket was donated by 
Secretary Murphy 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 2020.   
 
Next General meeting will be held at 6:30pm on 
June 17, 2019 at Kelly’s Burger and Beer,     
Melbourne. 
Next Executive Committee meeting will be held on 
June 11, 2018 at BAAB. 
 
Submitted by Stephanie Murphy 
BRSPS Secretary 
May 23, 2019 
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3 RULES OF BASIC BOATING!  
  

With boating season in full swing, it is more important that ever to remember the     

lessons we learned in our basic safe boating class and Seamanship!  I say this from      

experience, as I broke three of our most basic rules and had to pay the price…  

  

Rule #1:  1/3rds Rule - Fuel usage should be 1/3 out, 1/3 back, and 1/3 for reserve.     

 

Rule #2:  Never, but never, rely on your boat’s fuel gauge!  OK, maybe just a little bit if you have  

proven it works.  

  

Gail Wall, our Admin Officer, was gracious enough to offer me the opportunity of running up to the 
District 23 Picnic in Titusville with her by boat.  Seeing as I am currently boat-less, and don’t think I 

have made it out on the water since the Christmas Boat Parade, I gladly accepted.  Gail was planning 

to top off the fuel tank on our way out that morning, but the fuel dock didn’t open for another 30 

minutes, and her fuel gauge showed that there was about 7/8 of a tank, so we decided to make our 

trek.  It was about a 45-mile run from Palm Bay Marina up to Titusville, and we made it in about 2 

hours without event.  

  

It turned out to be a beautiful day to be boating and enjoying a great picnic. They have plenty of      

excellent food, lots of raffle items, and great comradery.  We all had a blast.  As we were leaving the 

dock, the fuel level was still above ½ full, so we had used roughly 3/8 of a tank.  I figure it we should 

still have plenty of fuel to get back.   (Just broke the 1/3 Rule:  3/8 + 3/8 + 3/8 = 1 & 1/8 tanks of fuel)  

  

We had a fantastic cruise back down to Palm Bay Marine.  As we were approaching Dragon Point, Gail 

and I briefly discussed stopping for fuel, but the fuel gauge said we still had 3/8 of a tank at that point.  

So, I was pretty comfortable we would make it back without issue.  (Broke my second Rule, NEVER 

trust your fuel gauge!!!)    

  

As I was about to drop off plane, we still had ¼ tank of fuel.  Once the boat settled, the needle 

dropped to the E, but it wasn’t pegged low. Now I got a little nervous, but we only had to go about 1 

mile to get to the fuel dock.  As we were coming in, Gail was joking about the engine dying.  And then 

it happened… We were 300 ft from the fuel dock and the engine shut down.  We were under the  

US-1 bridge, and could see where we needed to go, but the minimal current of Turkey Creek was  

taking us in the wrong direction.  Fortunately, not five minutes later a center console boat came in  

behind us and offered to give us a tow.  

  

Rule #3:  “So, what is the third rule I broke,” you ask?  I failed to take down the USPS Ensign after  

running out of gas.    
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SEO Article Continued:  

  

Our annual Flare Up and Eau Gallie Boata Ramp Cleanup is this Saturday, 1 June.  We will also be            

performing Vessel Safety Checks if you bring your boat.  

  

Our Junior Basic Boating Classes are coming up in mid-June and mid-July.  Over the course of three    

mornings, children and young adults are taught the basics to safely operate a boat in the State of    

Florida.  This also qualifies them for a Florida State Safe Boating Card, which they will have to get 
eventually if they ever want to operate a boat in Florida.  The  Satellite Beach Recreational             

Department is handling class sign-ups, so please contact them if you, or someone you know, is        

interested.  

  

Recently, the Eau Gallie Yacht Club has reached out to us.  They are interested in making available 

Vessel Safety Checks for their boat owners.  We have set aside 29 June, and their dock master is 

scheduling appointments.  Now is the perfect time to get your boat inspected.  As we are building our 

cadre of inspectors, please let me know what dates/times work for you, and we will find a time to 

make it happen.  

  

Lastly, Gail and I are working to put together a day on-the-water to test some of your boating skills.  I 

will be organizing another Dragon Point Navigation Challenge, and Gail will be spearheading a       

Man-Over-Board (MOB) drill.  Have you ever tried navigating with just your speed and compass?  

Have you ever tried to pluck a dressed pumpkin from the water?  It should prove to be a fun filled day.  

We are tentatively scheduling this event for late August or early September.  A lot more information 

on both activities will be forthcoming.  
 

Come out and join us - hope to see you there!  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember, we do not just offer boating education –  we provide 

superior boating education!  
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FROM THE SQUADRON  MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN:     P/D/C Bob Becker, SN 

 

I guess by now most, if not all of our Banana River Sail & Power Squadron members, 

know we are changing our name in the community to “America’s Boating Club of 

South Brevard.” The name change portrays to a greater degree who we are in today’s 

marketplace. 

 

But even with the name change, why do we belong to America’s Boating Club?  

If you have a boat or are thinking about getting a boat, the USPS Educational Courses 

are second to none. Boat Handling will teach you additional information about boating 

as a whole. Marine Navigation is your first introduction to the basics of navigation with Advanced      

Navigation(AP) dealing with near shore navigation. Offshore Navigation (JN) and Celestial Navigation (N) 

prepare you for blue water navigation. Couple these courses with the USPS elective courses and you 

have a complete boating education available to you. 

 

Then there is the fellowship of belonging to a boating club. Yes, you can join a yacht club which is very 
expensive, but belonging to America’s Boating Club is much more in line with today’s economy. You   

mingle with members who have years of boating experience. These members can solve any boating  

problem you might have.  

 

Activities?  Just about every on and off water activity is scheduled by our bridge officers. From rafting up 

for a “corn roast” south of the Melbourne Causeway to a Thanksgiving dinner to the annual Holiday   

Party. And don’t forget the Christmas Boat Parade down the Grand Canal. Yes, there is something for 

everyone.  

 

We belong because of the above. But don’t belong in name only. Get INVOLVED!!. We are always   

looking for a few good men and women members to assist with the activities the bridge officers come up 

with during the year. Help teach ABC3 courses or the Jr Basic Boating courses; help organize the boat 

parade or the Thanksgiving dinner, etc. Getting involved gives you a chance to meet your fellow club 

members. And, a chance to solve a boating question you might have.  

 

And last but not least are our monthly club meetings. There is usually a great guest speaker. And another 

chance to meet your fellow members. Sea stories can be swapped.  

 

It’s YOUR club. We look forward to seeing you at the monthly meetings, club activities and in the    

classroom taking one or more of our great boating courses. 

 

Have a safe and sound boating summer.  
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MEETING TRANSPORTATION SERVICE 

 

If you are a member and need transportation to and from the Squadron General 

Meetings you are invited to call Shari Marshall, 734-347-2992 who will gladly 

make the arrangements for you.   There is no charge and no reason needed other 

than the desire to have a great evening with fellow Squadron members.  Call now 

and don’t miss out! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPEAKER:   Rob Downey, Director of Sailing Education, 

                     Melbourne Yacht Club 

TOPIC:   “Importance of Junior Sailing” 

 

Above is a picture of Opti prams in the calm and protected waters of Melbourne    

Harbor.  MYC sailing education follows the curriculum developed by US Sailing,        

considered the national standard for excellence in sailing instruction. 

The 15 hour summer camps provide sailors age eight to fifteen the opportunity to earn 

designation as a US Sailing ‘Small Boat Performance Sailor’. The skills learned are the 

same as those of adults. 

        JUNE MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING  

Monday,  June 17 2019 

                Social  1830             Speaker 

                (6:30 p.m.)               (7:15 p.m.) 

 

 Kelly’s Burgers and Beer 

650 North Wickham Road 

Melbourne, FL  32935 
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LOCATION FOR UPCOMING BRSPS MEETINGS 

 

    

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

650 North Wickham Road 

Melbourne, FL  32935 

321 610-4580 
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DISTRICT 23 SPRING PICNIC  

 
The D23 Spring Picnic was held Saturday, May 18, with a nice turnout by ABC-SB.  

XO, Don Kadlac, AO Gail Wall, SEO Jim Merker, Secretary Stephanie with       

husband Tinker Murphy, Bill Veit, and John & Carol Carbee attended representing 

ABC-SB.  

 

There were about 90 attendees from all the Squadrons within the District from 

as far as Jacksonville.  Many past District Commanders were recognized by   

Master of Ceremony Cdr Deb Henry, Cocoa Beach SPS. 

 

The weather was picture perfect with no rain, moderate temps, blue skies and 

big fluffly white cumulous clouds!  There were kayak and dual-kayak races and 

cornhole and anchor-tossing contests in the morning. 

 

Don Kadlak announced and displayed articles of clothing donated by P/V/C  

Richard Peoples, SN, to those in attendance.  The items consisted of 4 white 

shirts, 9 golf-style shirts, a Class A Uniform jacket & pants, decoration flags 

(burgees), and some older insignias.  After the luncheon, 5 golf shirts, 2 dress 

white shirts, and 7 burgees were remaining.  Items were free to anyone who 

could use them.  

 

The catered BBQ food included sliced pork, pulled pork, and quartered chicken, 

with beans, cole slaw, macaroni and potation salad.  Wonderful cakes in both    

vanilla and chocolate were provided for dessert! 

 

There were 27 raffles, a silent auction of over a dozen items, a called auction of 5 

special baskets, and a 50-50 drawing with the winner getting $127.00!    These 

activities helped raise money for the District. 
 

It was a beautiful day, and fun was had by all. 
 

Submitted by Stephanie Murphy, Secretary 



 

 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE  

DISTRICT 23 SPRING PICNIC 
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National Safe Boating Week Proclamation by  

Brevard Cty Board of Cty Commissioners 

May 21, 2019 

 
 Written and submitted to Brevard County by William “Bill” Giers, DHS/US Coast 

 Guard Auxiliary, 7th District, Flotilla 17-6 

 Presented by Bryan Lober, Commissioner District 2, Vice Chair 

 Accepted by Bill Giers, Flotilla 17-6 Cdr Louis R. Pernice,  ABC-SB Cdr Shari Marshall 

 and ABC-SB XO Gail Wall. 
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ORDER YOUR NEW NAME BADGE NOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Size is 1.25 ix 3.25 inches 
 

Magnetic clasp (easy on your clothing) 
 

$7.00 each/prepaid upon ordering 
 

Place your order at BRSPS activities or contact John Pechar 
At elecjohn1529@yahoo.co or 724 263-0273 

 

 

 BRSPS BURGEE ON SALE 

 

 

 

ORDER YOURS TODAY 

PRICE  $20.00 

Limited number available 

Make check payable to BRSPS and mail to: 

Monika Bradley, Treasurer 

1520 Independence Ave, Melbourne FL 32940 

Melbourne, FL  32940 
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BRSPS CORN ROAST 

MARKER 36 ISLAND 

July 13, 2019 

1100-? 

 
 

 The Corn Roast will be held at the north island at Marker 36.   We 

 want ALL members to attend - so if you are without a boat, please 

 park at Christenson's Landing boat ramp in Grant.   The boat ramp  

 has substantial parking and our water taxis should be able to load  

 and unload easily and safely. 

 

 So – boat or no boat, we HOPE to see everyone at the picnic! 

 

MENU 
Corn, of course 

Hot Dogs, Buns, mustard, etc. 

Cold carbonated drinks, water 

 
We will provide utensils, plates, cups, napkins and such. 

 Please think about bringing a dessert, and any other type of beverage  

you wish to consume – beer comes to mind. 
 

 Everyone attending is also asked to bring their own folding chair and small  

 cooler or their beverages. 

 

 Any member who has a boat and would like to serve as water taxi,  

 please contact me. 
  

RSVP by July 8  
to Gail Wall, gail.brsps@gmail.com or 321 327-2785 

 



 

 

STOP!! Do NOT Put them Back in the Ocean please! 
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The FWC has received reports of 3 live stranded Sea Turtles in our area!         

Unfortunately... they were put back into the Ocean by beach goers before FWC 

was notified.  Beached Sea Turtles are in need of Medical Attention ASAP!!  So 

please Do NOT put them back into the Ocean, & you should report it to FWC at 

888-404-3922.  
 

If a marine animal ends up stranded on a beach, there’s usually a reason for it. 

There’s a good chance they’re sick or injured, and they’re too physically exhausted 

to save themselves. Putting them back in the water usually just means they’ll end 

up washing up a bit further down the beach, or they’ll get attacked by a predator 

in their weakened state. It’s always best to get them checked out. In some cases, 

they may just be exhausted and dehydrated and can be safely released after a day 

or two of TLC. In other cases, they may need higher-level medical intervention. 

This goes for the dolphins and small whales which occasionally wash up here as 

well.  
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                        BANANA RIVER BOOSTER CLUB 
We are reviving our Booster Club.  A  

$10 contribution is all it takes to  
support your Squadron for a year. 

 
We wish to thank our 2019 supporters : 

 

P/C Don Kadlac, AP (05/18) 

 

                             Cdr Shari Marshall, AP (05/18) 

 

YOU TOO CAN BE A BRSPS BOOSTER MEMBER1 

BRSPS Members who 

have a June Birthday! 
 

 Don Kadlac  Jim Merker 

 Dick Peoples  Adam Smith 
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ADVERTISERS WHO PROVIDED BRSPS “FUNDS OR GIFTS” 

FOR BEST DECORATED BOAT CONTEST  
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TAKE YOUR FAVORITE PATTERN, HAVE IT MADE IN GLASS 
 

Need a window panel, a sun catcher 

or just a gift 
 

Call Shari at 734-347-2992  or sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

COCOA BEACH SQUID LIPS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

2200 S. Orlando Avenue 

Cocoa Beach, FL 32931 

 

             RESTAURANT HOURS 

             Sunday thru Thursday 11am to 9pm 

             Friday & Saturday 11am to 10pm 

         

        HAPPY HOUR TIMES 

        Mon—Fri 3 pm to 7 pm 

https://www.yelp.com/biz/squid-lips-cocoa-beach?adjust_creative=bing&utm_campaign=yelp_feed&utm_medium=feed_v2&utm_source=bing
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                       June 2019 

Complete Air & Heat, Inc. 

Contractor & Service 
“Family owned & operated” Since 1975 

Sales  *  Service  *  Installations 

321-773-8434 
www.completeairandheat.com 

 

http://www.completeairandheat.com/
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BRIDGE OFFICERS 
Commander                                          

Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

 

Executive Officer  

P/C Donald Kadlac, P 

772-581-0496 

 

Administrative Officer 

Lt/C Gail Wall, P 

772-418-4507 

  

Educational Officer   

P/C James Merker, AP 

321-604-9342 

 

Secretary 

Lt/C Stephanie Murphy, P 

321-723-1817 

  

Treasurer                    

Lt/C Monika Bradley, S 

360-286-1399 

 
Asst. Educational Officers        

P/D/Lt/C Ernst Hofmann, JN 

321-777-9462 

Editor   
Cdr Shari Marshall, AP  

734-347-2992 

sd44marsh@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Web Site: 

www.bananariversps.org 

 

Banana River Sail and Power  

Squadron 

Voice Mailbox—321-220-7775 

 

 

General Membership Meetings are 

held on the 3rd Monday of the 

month. 

MEMBERS AT LARGE 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

Lt Harvey Inventasch, SN 

P/C Edmund LeCun, JN 

Lt/C John Pechar, P 

 

FINANCIAL REVIEW COMM 

Lt Terri Friedlander 

P/C Carol Carbee, SN 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMM 

P/D/C Robert Becker, SN 

 

MERIT MARK CHAIR 

Lt Gail Wall, P 

 Dragon Tales, published monthly, is the official publication of the Banana River Sail and Power Squadron.  

It is mailed to members, district, and national officers and our supporters.  Opinions are those expressed 

by the writer and do not necessarily reflect the policy of nor imply agreement with the Dragon Tales 

staff, Banana River Sail and Power Squadron, D23, or USPS.  At the discretion of the Dragon Tales staff, 

articles submitted may be printed in all, or in part, or may be rewritten.  Advertisements appearing in the 

Dragon Tales are supplied by our supporters and no endorsement is expressed or implied. 

AMERICA’S BOATING CLUB of SOUTH BREVARD 

       dba Banana River Sail and Power Squadron 



 

   - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut here to Clip Upcoming Events - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron web site - bananariversps.org 

Banana River Sail & Power Squadron Voice Mailbox - 321-220-7775 

Membership meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of the month .  
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  UP-COMING SQUADRON & DISTRICT EVENTS — 2019 

America’ Boating Club of South Brevard 

2773 Floridiane Avenue 

Melbourne, FL  32935 

 
 JUNE 

1 FLARE-UP & EAU GALLIE ROAT RAMP 

 CLEANUP     1000 Eau Gallie Boat Ramp 

11 EXECUTIVE MEETING   1900      BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach, 32937 

12 EAST COAST SAILING ASSOC MTG  1900 Satellite Beach Civic Ctr 

        565 Cassia Blvd, Satellite Beach   32937 

17 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 Kelly’s Burgers & Beer 

        650 N. Wickham Rd Melbourne   32935 

24-26 JR BASIC BOATING    900 Satellite Beach Recreation Center 

        1089 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach  32937 

JULY 

9 EXECUTIVE MEETING   1900      BAAB, 674 S. Patrick Dr, Satellite Beach, 32937 

10 EAST COAST SAILING ASSOC MTG  1900 Satellite Beach Civic Ctr 

        565 Cassia Blvd, Satellite Beach   32937 

13 MARKER 36 CORN ROAST   1100 Christenson’s Landing Boat Ramp 

        5355 US 1, Grant-Valkaria  32949\ 

15 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  1830 Kelly’s Burgers & Beer 

        650 N. Wickham Rd Melbourne   32935 

15-17 JR BASIC BOATING    900 Satellite Beach Recreation Center 

        1089 S. Patrick Dr.  Satellite Beach  32937  

    


